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Attention: Suzanne Garrett, Corporate Services Coordinator
 
Dear Leonard Hiebert, Chair, Peace River Regional District: 
 
Thank you for your March 20, 2025, letter regarding BC Hydro’s Amendment Application for the
Site C project. I am writing to share the attached response from BC Hydro and to respond to
your request on behalf of the Environmental Assessment Office (EAO). 
 
I understand that the PRRD Board passed a resolution regarding BC Hydro’s proposed
amendment to the Environmental Assessment Certificate of the Site C project, regarding
increased generating capacity. The resolution requests that the EAO require BC Hydro to
increase their funding under the Site C Regional Legacy Benefit Agreement (RLBA) in proportion
to the increased generating capacity of the Site C generating station.  
 
The EAO reviewed your request to include this condition in the EAC and, based on the factors
outlined below, considers the matter to be beyond the scope of the EAO’s amendment review
process. The Site C Environmental Assessment Certificate does not include a condition
requiring the proponent to financially compensate for population and service impacts through
agreements with local governments. Additionally, the proposed amendment does not alter the
project's impacts, valued components, or assessment matters previously considered by the
EAO. Therefore, the EAO does not find this condition warranted and is unable to require it as
part of the amendment process. 
 
I encourage the PRRD to engage directly with BC Hydro should you wish to further discuss this
issue. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please feel free to reach out if you have any further
questions or require additional information. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Matt Scarr

Project Assessment Director



Environmental Assessment Office
Government of British Columbia
Mobile: 
 

Twitter.com/BC EAO

The EAO respectfully acknowledges that it carries out its work on the territories of First Nations
throughout British Columbia.
 
This e-mail is confidential and is intended only for the person(s) to whom it is addressed. Any distribution, copying, or other use by anyone else
is strictly prohibited. If you received this e-mail in error, please destroy this e-mail and contact me directly.

 
source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known
sender.

 
Good afternoon,
 
On behalf of the Peace River Regional District, please find attached the
Regional Board’s comments to EAC#E14-02, Request to Amend Section 4.3.1.4.
 
Please confirm receipt.
 
Best regards,
 
Suzanne Garrett  | Corporate Services Coordinator
Direct:  |   

PEACE RIVER REGIONAL DISTRICT | Box 810, 1981 Alaska Highway Avenue, Dawson Creek, BC V1G 4H8
Toll Free: (24 hrs): 1-800-670-7773 | Office: 250-784-3200 | Fax: 250-784-3201 | www.prrd.bc.ca

IMPORTANT:  The information transmitted herein is confidential and may contain privileged or personal information.  It is
intended solely for the person or entity to which it is addressed.  Any review, re-transmission, dissemination, taking of any
action in reliance upon, or other use of this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. 
If you received this in error, please notify the sender and delete or destroy all digital and printed copies. 

 




